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Whooping Cranes in Southern 
Saskatchewan in 1956 

by FRED G. BARD, Regina 

Thanks to the interest and co¬ 
operation of farmers, sportsmen, and 
the public generally we know that 
four Whooping Cranes stayed in 
Southern Saskatchewan this summer. 
We took photographs of two at Haul- 
tain and two at Alsask for our Mus¬ 
eum records. These pictures were 
taken with a telophoto lens and the 
birds were left undisturbed. 

Pictures of the two Whooping 
Cranes at Alsask were taken by 
Gordon Duane, traveller with Gen¬ 
eral Films on April 18, 1956, while 
he was shooting a sequence with 
Snow Geese. These birds were not 
reported till July and now they seem 
to have left the district. Reports of 
Whooping Crane should be made to 
the Game Branch of the Department 
of Natural Resources, Regina, or to 
the Museum; otherwise the where¬ 
abouts of these birds should be kept 
as quiet as possible. The public is 
interested in this bird and in its 
over enthusiasm people approach the 
birds too closely usually because they 
do not carry binoculars or want to 
take pictures with ordinary cameras. 

Field checks in the Wood Buffalo 
Park by the Canadian Wildlife Ser¬ 
vice have indicated that to date 
(July 31, 1956) only one pair has 
been found nesting. There was no 
evidence of young. Our late spring- 
may have caused conditions which 
have prevented the successful rear¬ 
ing of young Whooping Cranes in 
the far north and 1956, like 1954, 
may bring no addition to the Whoop¬ 
ing Crane flock. It is for this reason 
that we are very anxious that birds 
remain undisturbed in Southern 
Saskatchewan. Alsask is only fifty 
miles from the site where Mr. Brad¬ 
shaw saw the Whooping Crane nest 
in 1922. Chances of rearing young 

— Photo by F. G. Bard, June 25, 1956 

Two Whooping Cranes at Haultain, 
Sask. Negative made from 16mm. 

kodachrome movie frame. 

in this area should be much higher 
than in the far north where springs 
are late and often severe. 

If you think you see Whooping 
Cranes observe them closely with 
binoculars. Study the flight pattern 
and listen to their voice. See whether 
or not the head is haunched back on 
the shoulders and whether or not 
the feet project beyond the length 
of the tail. If the birds are seen 
feeding, notice whether they are 
swimming or not. Thdse points are 
important for identifying purposes. 
The Whooping Crane does not flock 
or group together in large numbers; 
six is the limit for a flock size. 

The prairie region is the home of 
the Whooping Crane and we should 
protect them from disturbance. As 
we have said before they can nest 
earlier in our south country and the 
danger of their extinction is thus 
reduced. 

Black Brant Specimen 
by R. W. NERO, Regina 

A Black Brant (Branta nigricans) 
taken some twenty years ago near 
Swift Current, Saskatchewan, seems 
to have been unrecorded and appears 

■to constitute the first specimen for 

the province. Until quite recently a 
mounted specimen has been on dis¬ 
play in the Swift Current Collegiate 
Museum where I first noticed it in 
September, 1955. Through the cour- 




